
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
This week was the first full time week for our Reception 
children, who have settled into school life fantastically.  
Look to the right for photographs of their first full week at 
school! 
  
On Wednesday, we had a photographer in school to    
capture the children’s wonderful learning experiences for 
our school website.  Despite the grey skies on the day, we 
now have some fantastic photographs of the children  
enjoying school life and we all look forward to seeing 
them on the website soon. 
  
Some parents have asked whether their child should stay 
home if they have cold symptoms.  Government advice is 
very clear: if your child has a cold they can still attend 
school (as long as they are well enough to do so).  The 
main symptoms of coronavirus are: 
  A high temperature 
  A new continuous cough (this means coughing a    

lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing 
episodes in 24 hours. 

  A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste. 
If your child has any of these symptoms, you should get a 
coronavirus test as soon as possible. If you are having 
difficulties obtaining a test, please contact the school 
office and we will do our best to help. 
 
We currently have one vacancy on our governing body for 
elected parent governors.  If you are interested in         
becoming a parent governor, please see the advert and 
application from page 3 of this newsletter. 
  
This week marked the beginning of Autumn and there is a    
noticeable shift towards much cooler weather. Please  
ensure your child comes to school with a waterproof 
coat/jacket that is labelled with their name and class. 
 
The children have been working hard and enjoying their    

learning in school this week.  Our motto, ‘striving for    

excellence, achieving together’, has been very clear to see 

in all the classes from Nursery to Year 6!  See below for  

some pictures of excellence 

Have a wonderful weekend.  
Rebecca Kennedy 
Acting Headteacher 

 

The change in weather hasn’t stopped  the children in Re-
ception from enjoying their learning outdoors this week! It 
was great to hear such wonderful talk from the children as 
they explored their environment through imaginative play.    

Key Dates 

AUTUMN TERM 

Topic Homework Projects Due In 

Monday 12th October 

Half term: 

Monday 26th October – Friday 30th October 

INSET Day (school closed to all children): 

Monday 2nd November 

Children Start Date: 

Tuesday 3rd November 

Parents’ Evening Phone Calls: 

Week beginning Monday 9th November 

Well-being Week: 

Monday 23rd November – Friday 27th November 

End of Term Finish Date: 

Friday 18th December  



This week, our attendance as a school  was  92.2%. 
 
Overall, since starting in September, the attendance is 
94.5% (see display board below).  This is above the Hack-
ney average of just below 90%. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Nemiah (2M), Xylem (4/5D) and 
Taslima (6E) for winning this week’s 100% attendance 
prize draw! 

Meet our new Early Reading Lead, Farhana Parvin! Far-
hana is an experienced teacher, who taught in Newham 
for 4 years before joining Harrington Hill in 2018.  She 
has taught a range of age groups and has provided 1:1 
tutoring and English lessons to students throughout her 
career.   Farhana is passionate about inspiring a love of 
reading in children and is a self-confessed super fan of 
Read, Write, Inc. for teaching phonics!  Farhana will be 
working closely with Dani King, our English lead, and ‘The 
English Hub’ team at New Wave Federation this year. 
Welcome to the reading team Farhana! 
 

Every Friday , each teacher awards certificates to children who have shown excellence in class throughout the week.  
Here are just a few of our winners this week! 
 
                  Lia and Ria in 5S                                 Ahmadu and Rose in 1B                                    Zen and Maya in 6W 










